GWAR Committee Minutes

AY 2008-2009 #9


Minutes of the GWAR Committee Meeting March 6, 2009

Number 9

1:30 PM LA1-207

In attendance: Rebekha Abbuhl, Lori Brown, Chris Chavez, Roswitha Grannell, Karin Griffin, Nathen Jensen, Alvaro Monge, Linda Sarbo, Sharlene Sayegh, Sue Stanley, Rick Tuveson, Mark Wiley, Mark Williams 

1. Approval of today’s agenda (MSP).

2. Approval of minutes of 2/22/09 (MSP).

3. GWAR Coordinator’s report
a. Linda and Rebekha observed IS301L last week and were impressed by instructor Joy Rives’ teaching techniques (such as the use of the beachboard discussion tool) and use of an overarching theme in the course. 

b. One petition for special circumstances waiver discussed. A decision was postponed until the next meeting.

4. Collegiate Learning Assessment. 

a. Susan provided some background information about the CLA (an internet-based test of critical writing skills). Currently, the CLA is in its second year of administration at CSULB and is being used as part of a voluntary system of accountability. The CLA allows the university to produce a “college portrait” so we can compare our campus with other campuses. 

b. In terms of assessment, the writing produced assessed in terms of content and many other dimensions. Students cannot just create an argument without understanding all of the supporting documents. In addition, they need to be able to critique the supporting documents and tables. It was noted that this kind of test overcomes the problem of most timed-writing assessments, as it forces students to move beyond their personal experience and to exercise critical judgment. 

c. The CLA was given to the freshmen in the fall and the seniors in the spring. Next Friday, the test will be administered to the seniors. The scores will be sent to us from the Council to Aid Education in late spring, with a complete report of how the freshmen and seniors did. The scores will allow us to see whether they performed at the expected level based on their SAT and ACT scores. Last year, it was found that the freshmen performed higher than expected. 

d. The GWAR Committee members were given the opportunity to experience the Collegiate Learning Assessment. 

e. It was noted that even though are some critics, using the CLA in the future to meet the graduate writing assessment requirement is a feasible goal.

f. Susan introduced the Testing Service’s new assessment website. For information on the CLA, go to the following website: http://www.csulb.edu/divisions/students/assessment/collegiate_learning_assessment/. For information on the graduate writing assessment, go to http://www.csulb.edu/divisions/students/assessment/graduate_writing_assessment_requirement. It was noted that the current policy can be found there. Linda has also created a website at http://www.csulb.edu/divisions/aa/gwar. This site includes information on portfolio pass rates. Committee members were implored to help make these websites known as widely as possible. 

5. Proposal for pretesting WPE topics. Postponed until next time. 

6. Announcements. We have two vacancies on this committee. We need a College of Education representative. If you know someone who would be willing to serve, please get them in touch with Sharlene and Linda. Would like to get them filled before the end of the year. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Rebekha Abbuhl

(These minutes were approved on 3/20/09.)
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